
 

An Ethic of  Excellence 

Christmas message from Mr Mazza 
 
We have come to the end of a long term and the whole school community is looking forward to a 
well-earned rest. The prospect of a Christmas with family and friends is something that we are all 
looking forward to. Despite the many challenges that we continue to face because of Covid, 
Coxheath School continues to be an exciting place to be and we are all very proud of the  
developing curriculum and beautiful learning environment that inspire all of our children. 
 
Sadly, we are saying goodbye to Linda Jennings our wonderful school cook. Over the years, she 
has prepared thousands of meals and kept many hungry bellies well fed! I am sure you will join me 
in thanking her for all her hard work. We are certainly going to miss her and wish her all the very 
best of luck for the future.  
 
I would like to thank the parents for continuing to support the school this year. We will not always 
get everything right but we are driven by a genuine desire to achieve the best for the children and 
the school. 
 
Finally, I would like to say thank you to our Governors and our incredible staff for their relentless 
drive to provide children with the very best education. We have high expectations at Coxheath 
Primary and I continue to be impressed by the children’s attitude to their learning and the care 
and respect they show each other and the adults in the school. It is a real pleasure to work 
alongside such a talented and dedicated team and such inspirational children. We are very much 
looking forward to the challenges the New Year will bring and the opportunity to continue to  
develop our curriculum and provide children the very best learning experiences. 
 
I would like to wish you all a peaceful holiday with your families. 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year. 

Giacamo Mazza 

Headteacher 
 
 

 
 
 
 

A message from Governors 
 
As we come to the end of another strange year, we wanted to write to thank you all for your  
continuing support for the school. While things outside school are so uncertain, it is a huge  
comfort to know that things in school carry on pretty much as normal and the children are  
receiving a fantastic education - and having a great time while they learn! 
 
We promised last year to keep you up to date on governing body activity this year, but things 
haven't gone quite as we expected. We were only allowed back into school for visits at the start of 
term 1, and it has been a joy since then to be able to meet staff to talk about the new initiatives at 
school, and see all the great work the children have been doing. 
 
Our role as governors is evolving in a multi academy trust and a new Scheme of Delegation 
(showing responsibilities at the different levels of governance) will be posted on the website 
shortly so you can learn more about what we do. One of our main priorities is to keep in touch, on 
behalf of the trust, with the whole school community and it might help if you know a little more 
about us - hard to approach a governor if you don't know who we are! Our photos are being added 
to the board at school so you can recognise us, and from next term we will let you know a little 
more about us personally via the newsletter - not quite "governor of the week" but almost! 
 
Keep well everyone, and have a very Merry Christmas! 


